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June 3, 2022 
 

RESPONSE LETTER NO. 1 TO REQUEST FOR INFORMATION 
 
 
Project Title: Emergency Response for Street Lighting Restoration 
Project No.: 20220059 (7360) 
 
 
RFI from Mrs. Lis Mondelo., Horsepower Electric, Inc.; dated June 3, 2022. (attached)  

QUESTION: 1) Can you please clarify if a bid bond is required for the subject 
RPQs?  The advertisements say “Yes”; however, the Solicitation and 
Contract Documents say “Bid Bond is Not Required for this 
Project”.  Please advise. 

 
RESPONSE:   1) Please refer to the comments section of the Invitation to Bid That stated. 

“Due to the fact that this contract will be activated after the Mayor's, 
Governor’s, or President Declaration of emergency (Declaration of 
Emergency) the Bid Bond is not required. Performance and Payment 
Bond will be required pursuant to Mayor’s, Governor’s, or President 
Declaration of emergency (Declaration of Emergency) and after 
recommendation for award(s) has been made to the Contractor(s).” 

 
 
 
 

END OF REQUEST FOR INFORMATION No. 1 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Alfredo E. Muñoz, P.E. 
Chief, Capital Improvements Division 
Department of Transportation and Public Works (DTPW) 
 
AM:jbp 
 
c:  

Jean B. Philippeaux, DTPW Julio Navarro, DTPW Marcia Martin, ISD 
Roxana Bayarre, P.E., DTPW Daniel Castilla, DTPW Jacqueline Fussell, ISD 
Frank Aira, P.E., DTPW  Jhonnatan Escalante ISD 
Alejandro Barrios, DTPW Project File Clerk of the Board 
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Philippeaux, Jean Bernard (DTPW)

From: Lis Mondelo <Lis@horsepowerelectric.com>
Sent: Friday, June 3, 2022 10:29 AM
To: Philippeaux, Jean Bernard (DTPW)
Subject: RPQ No. 20220059 & 20220060

EMAIL RECEIVED FROM EXTERNAL SOURCE 
Good Morning, 
 
Can you please clarify if a bid bond is required for the subject RPQs?  The advertisements say “Yes”; however, the 
Solicitation and Contract Documents say “Bid Bond is Not Required for this Project”.  Please advise. 
 
Thanks, 
Lis Mondelo 
Horsepower Electric, Inc 
8105 West 20th Avenue, Hialeah, Florida 33014 
P: 305.819.4060 / F: 305.819.4222  
E-mail: lis@horsepowerelectric.com 
 

Like us on Facebook!  
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